                                                                                                                                                 November 16th, 2022    057
The Van Buren Town Council held its regular meeting on Wednesday, November 16th, 2022 at 7:00 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council President Tony Manry called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. Council member Jerry Caudill motioned to approve the previous minutes, Council member Mark Towery seconded. 3-0. Minutes were approved as submitted.
INSURANCE: Council discussed the new insurance options from IPEP through Anthem for the employees. Mark motioned to accept the quote for the Anthem plan, PPO 2 Rx T3. Jerry seconded. 3-0.

TRASH: The council received trash bids from Republic and Best Way. After reviewing the bids and having a discussion, Mark motion to accept the bid from Best Way. Jerry seconded, 2-1. 

CITIZENS: Susie Welker was representing the library board, wanting to let everyone know that the library is willing to let the Van Buren’s Little Town of Christmas put their Christmas tree on their lawn.
FIRE BOARD: Mark motioned to approve paying the fire department their yearly compensation. Jerry seconded. 3-0.
ENGINEER: Eric Woodmansee reported that CCMG 2021-1 has been closed. He has someone coming to give another quote for the sidewalk up to Dollar General.

POLICE: Marshal Dale Osborn reported that all employees and vehicles are well. With there being a meeting last week, he had nothing further to report.

UTILITIES: Utility Sup. Donnie Plummer reported that both plants are running well. Hueston Electric came to fix a transformer in the chlorine room. He has a grinder ordered. There is no current update from insurance on the repair for the lagoon cover at the WWTP.
Council signed the Payroll Docket

Jerry motioned to approve APVs. Mark seconded. 3-0.

Mark motioned to adjourn the meeting, Jerry seconded. 3-0. There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 7:53 PM.

                                                                                                                       ______________________________

                                                                                                                       ______________________________

_________________________                                                                ______________________________

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer                                                                              Board Members

